

Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter

Week ending 19.03.2021









Nursery: DIAMOND: AM – Harris and Julian-Vasile for settling back into Nursery. PM - Mohamed A for looking after his friends and Safna for good learning.

Reception: CORAL: Pranay for excellent work with his phonics. RUBY: Arthur- positive attitude to returning to school. AMBER: Robert for developing a positive attitude towards school routines.

Year 1: JADE: Omar and Anaya for their fantastic attitude to learning. EMERALD: Lucas and Zainab, TURQUOISE: Farah and Adnan,

Year 2: CRYSTAL: Abdulrisaq and Mursel, ONYX: Tiffany and Anwarudin, SAPPHIRE: Lamar and Mariam,

Year 3: TOPAZ: Tiana and Zubair for consistently producing a high standard of work in all subjects. AQUAMARINE: Haroon and Dhalia OPAL: Anzar and Musawwir for their hard work and good presentation.

Year 4: GARNET: Nadir for settling in well and making a great start. ZIRCON: Samar and Yusuf for improving their behaviour.

AMMOLIT<u>E</u>: Naz,

Year 5: AMETHYST: Sarah and Aisha, MOLDAVITE: Faatimah.R,

PEARL: Yousra and Khalid,

Year 6: QUARTZ: Rukiya and Iqlas, TANZANITE: Aya and Gabbi,

LAPIS-LAZULI: Nicola and Shaker.

Another week of fantastic work from our amazing SUPER STARS

COVID IS STILL NOT OVER!

At our school we are still taking precautions to limit the risks of us catching the virus. We are encouraging you to also play your part at the school gate and in your community by wearing your masks and still follow government's guidelines.

The main symptoms of coronavirus in a child are:

a high temperature

a new, continuous cough – this means coughing a lot, for more than an hour, or 3 or more coughing episodes in 24 hours

a loss or change to sense of smell or taste – this means they cannot smell or taste anything, or things smell or taste different to normal If your child has any of the main symptoms of coronavirus: Inform the school by calling us on 020 8452 2413 or email

BraintcroftPrimaryInfo@E-ACT.org.uk

Get a test to check if they have coronavirus as soon as possible. You, your child and anyone else you live with should stay at home and not have visitors until you get the test result – only leave your home to have the test.

Learning, Assessment and Fun-All in One Week!

This week we officially started our updated timetable as we are back to doing normal, longer days. The time-table now gives our pupils the opportunity to do other subjects such as Art, Computing and History in longer time slots.

We also had assessments this week as children have been away from regular school for such a long time, we wanted to check where they are in their learning. It is good to know where the gaps are in their subjects, in order to give them the type of support they need.

St Patrick's Day was widely celebrated with activities for learning and staff dressing up in green. We also ensured that Comic Relief's Red Nose Day was recognised for the charitable work that they have been doing over the years. Pupils and staff wore Red clothing on the day while some dressed up as Superheroes.

Year 3 on Red Nose Day



ATTENDANCE

When children attend school everyday they achieve more. Our attendance last week was 95.4%

OUR SCHOOL MANTRA:



Braintcroft E-Act Primary Academy Weekly Newsletter











































